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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

On Friday 6 June 2025, loose tiles were found in the hallway at the top of a stairway in Building 
F at Dubbo College Delroy Campus. These tiles are suspected to contain bonded asbestos, 
however, are not listed on the school's asbestos register.  

As a precaution the area was immediately cordoned off from staff and students, and we 
engaged an independent hygienist for advice. On Friday afternoon, a local contractor attended 
the school to secure the loose tiles and ensure the area is fenced off until testing can be 
completed.  

An independent hygienist will conduct testing during school hours with safety measures in 
place as soon as possible this week. The hygienist will then provide recommendations for 
future remediation if the presence of asbestos is confirmed.  

Staff and students will use other hallways and stairs to access the first-floor classrooms in 
Building F.  

We will keep the community informed when we receive test results.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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